
      
 

Healthcare Domain Meeting Minutes:          
November 17, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 
CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123 

Next Domain Meeting:  
            January 19, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Attendees: Alex Diaz, Cheri Fidler, Dean Sidelinger, Katie Brown, Kim Elkins, Lisa Stellwagen, Nina Ghatan  
Recorder: Lyndsey Tapia 

 

Topic/Issue Discussion Action 

Welcome and Introductions • Welcome and Introductions led by Cheri.  

1. San Diego Milk Bank 
App- Dr. Lisa 
Stellwagen and Alex 
Diaz 

San Diego Mother’ Milk Bank 
• 26 milk banks in US and only 1 in California (San Jose).  
• Donated primarily by working mothers, NICU mothers and women with oversupply of milk.  
• Milk is cultured and pasteurized to kill off viruses and bacteria prior to distribution. 
• Currently working together with the San Diego Blood Bank for milk donations and delivery 

and HMBANA for milk processing. 
• Mothers can go into her community and donate/ utilize saved milk similar to a blood bank.  
• Goal is to collect milk on an ongoing basis. 
• Potential partners for the Milk Bank project include: 

• San Diego maternity hospitals and NICUs, WIC, San Diego County Breastfeeding 
Coalition, Community Pediatricians and Obstetricians, San Diego Childhood Obesity 
Initiative (CDPH) 

• Potential national partners: AAP, ACOG, CDC 
San Diego Mothers’ Milk Bank App 
• Free smartphone app for breastfeeding mothers in San Diego region. 
• Currently directing donations to San Jose Mothers’ Milk Bank.  
• Mobile messaging to mothers regarding milk shortages, breastfeeding education, and 

neighborhood alerts via geolocation which provides nearest hospitals and clinics.  
• Blood banks will be tagged on the map and date of arrival will be identified. 
• App will provide a news feed similar to Facebook and open forums to allow mothers to 

share their concerns, updates, and support.  
• The Milk Bank and app is still under development and is tentatively projected to launch 

January 2018.   
Ways that COI can support 
• Partner with the Early Childhood Domain to share messaging and resources for parents. 
• Promote app on social media, newsletter, and on the COI website.  

• Dean put in 2-1-1 
messaging for mothers 
interested in donating. 
 

• Invite Dr. Stellwagen 
to speak at an Early 
Childhood Domain 
meeting. 



      
 

2. Domain Workgroup 
Development 

• We started to review the workplan activities but were unable to complete discussion. The 
review will continue into the next meeting. 

2-1-1 Project Update 
• The project received funding from ACE to certify 8 health coaches.  
• Project will assist referred clients ages 2- 11 that are within the 85 percentile of being 

overweight or obese.  
• Services will span through 8 calls over a period of 10 weeks.   
• Pilot will begin in January 2018. 

 

3. Announcements • Cheri provided the 2006 Childhood Obesity survey and results to the group for review. 
Revision ideas and additional focuses for the survey will be discussed at the next meeting.  

• We will not be meeting in December. We will pick back up in January 2018. Enjoy the 
Holidays’!  

• Group review 
Childhood Obesity 
survey before next 
meeting.  

 


